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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

Thank you for your continued support of our community in this 

unusual and challenging time. 

During the past two weeks teachers have transitioned the 

students into an online approach to learning and teaching for 

both the students at school and at home. We have been able to 

provide all children a learning pack with an exercise book, 

learning grid for home learning, reading material for each child 

at their level and library books. 

We have also extended access to Google classroom to every 

student in the school and though we know our younger children 

will need assistance this will be an important platform to enable 

learning at home. 

Further, this week we have trialled and begun a Morning 

Welcome and Afternoon Catch Up with each class via zoom 

meetings. I would particularly like to thank our teachers, Mrs 

Cividin, Mrs Willemse and our IT Trainee Nicholas Adams, who 

have worked tirelessly to support teachers, students and families 

to access and be able to use technology to develop new ways of 

learning and connecting. This has been an enormous effort and 

we are committed to continue to develop our ability to develop 

learning in an online environment. 

I would like to congratulate the teachers and teacher assistants 

who are doing a magnificent job meeting the needs of the 

students at school and also the needs of the students who are 

learning from home. I would also like to acknowledge our office 

staff, Mrs Polo and Mrs Korajiza who have supported families 

with their many questions.

Finally, I leave you with this reflection:

Jesus reminds us all, “Do not be afraid I am with you!” May these 

words continue to speak of encouragement, balance and 

comfort as we seek to journey together over these days.

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

Last Day of Term
Thursday 9th April

First Day Term 2
Monday 27th April

Holy Thursday
Thursday 9th April

Good Friday
Friday 10th April

Easter Vigil
Saturday 11th April

Easter Sunday
Sunday 12th April

Please note Easter 
liturgies will be live 
streamed from the 
OLOL Parish 
Facebook page.

Wishing all our 
families a 

Blessed Easter

 
  

  

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2021 
The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

The preference is to submit 

applications via to the school 

email or by post. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2021 

encourage them to visit the 

school website  or phone the 

school office about 

enrolment applications. If you 

are an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2021 it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Anne in the school office on 

8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS FOR 
PARENTS:

 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uFBoYMjS9vrWSDwq6djRKKIwIReN5vnG/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uFBoYMjS9vrWSDwq6djRKKIwIReN5vnG/view
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1fEwq5OEjG37tCPcQtJqnWEZ_xWwk80Cq5Ref_NiDS_Q/present?slide=id.p
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1fEwq5OEjG37tCPcQtJqnWEZ_xWwk80Cq5Ref_NiDS_Q/present?slide=id.p


School Update Related to COVID-19

School Remains Open

We greatly appreciate the support and positive feedback we are receiving during this period of 
learning from home. As announced by the Prime Minister ‘if you can work or study from home – you 
should do so’. While our school is open, the vast majority of our students are already studying from 
home, and we appreciate the efforts of parents and carers as fewer students on site means fewer 
journeys being made by parents outside their homes. It also shows great respect for our community, 
our staff and those families who simply need to send their child to school due to commitments as 
essential workers. Given all school work (until the Easter Holidays) has now been provided or will be 
provided online, I am strongly encouraging those students who can study from home to do so.

Advising Student Absences 
Please continue to advise us via the usual channels if your child will be away from school. The State 
Government has confirmed that students who are at home due to the Premier’s advice, and are 
attempting school work, will be marked as having a ‘flexible’ timetable / attendance. This will not be 
counted as an absence. Students not attempting school work will be marked as ‘absent’. Students 
attending school will be marked as ‘present’. If parents advise that their child is sick, then that day 
would be marked as ‘sick’. 

Learning at Home 
We continue to add to our online learning options to support students and families. Please supervise  
your child’s online work and refer to the poster included in this newsletter “Using Technology Safely 
at Home”. We know this is new learning for all of us and there may be some glitches to begin with so 
please be patient as we test our technology in an endeavour to strengthen the connection between 
home and school.

The teachers are very concerned about not only the children’s learning, but also about their wellbeing. 
With this in mind, our classroom teachers will be making a phone call to each family this week. If your 
child’s teacher calls you and you are not available, please do not call them back. They will call you 
again later in the week.

Gold, Merit and Faith in Action Awards 
All awards will be put on hold until further notice given that most students are learning at home.

School Staff Working Remotely
Over the course of this week staff from OLOL will trial working remotely on one day on a rotational 
basis, ensuring we have staff on site each day.  This is a critical step in ensuring we are able to provide 
staff with the ability to work remotely, identify potential issues and test our protocols and technology. 
Many businesses, professions and industries successfully trialled and then implemented working 
remotely. We are working to ensure our staff are well placed to do the same. Supervision for those 
students unable to stay at home will continue, however, in the light of Government direction the 
school will be further exploring  and implementing staff working from home on a rostered system.

School Holidays
The end of term is fast approaching and the school holidays will begin. This holiday will be different to 
any that we have experienced before. We all have the responsibility to follow Government directives 
and follow the restrictions put in place to help prevent any further spread of COVID19. It is also an 
important time for children and staff to rest and have a “holiday” from school. As such OLOL staff will 
not be providing learning activities or responding to emails. If it is necessary to contact the school in 
this holiday period please use the school email address.



Out and About 

As we approach the end of Term 1 it is a very different 
landscape to that with which we began the term. Who could 
have predicted such a dramatic change and in a similar way 
we cannot predict what Term 2 will look like. 

Of what you can be assured is the ongoing commitment of 
the staff at OLOL to support each child and each family 
though these challenging times. We will continue to explore 
ways to support student learning in a society where “social 
distancing” is now the norm.

As part of the changing educational landscape NESA has 
determined that NAPLAN 2020, for all students, has been 
cancelled. This decision includes the cancellation of: 

NAPLAN Online practice testing, 23 March – 9 April 2020  
NAPLAN Online tests, 12 May – 22 May 2020  
NAPLAN paper tests, 12 May – 15 May 2020.

This is a sensible decision in the current climate and relieves 
pressure on students who are currently learning from home.

At this point in time, as a school community, we will also have 
to cancel our Mothers’ Day stall and our Mothers’ Day Mass 
and Breakfast - hard decisions for hard times.

As we approach the Easter break I wish all our families a 
peaceful, safe and holy Easter. I look forward to the time 
when our classrooms and playgrounds are  once again full 
and we are all able to gather together as a community.

Carol Cividin - Assistant Principal

Staffing Update
I am writing to inform 
you that Mrs Elizabeth 
van Zoggel has been 
appointed as class 
teacher at St Gabriel’s 
School, Castle Hill. Mrs 
van Zoggel will conclude 
her service to Our Lady of 
Lourdes Seven Hills at the 
end of Term 1, 2020.

Miss Brownlow has been 
appointed to teach Two 
Blue from Monday 27th 
April, 2020 until the end 
of the school year. 

I wish to congratulate 
and thank Mrs van Zoggel 
for all she has given, both 
personally and 
professionally to this 
community and to the 
children in her care. We 
wish to acknowledge her 
contribution to our 
school community.

We wish Mrs van Zoggel 
all the best in her new 
role and in the future. 

We also keep Mrs 

Michelle Khattar in our 

prayers as she formally 

begins her maternity 

leave at the end of this 

Term 1. We wish Mrs 

Khattar and her family all 

the best as they await 

the birth of their second 

child.

God Bless

Keiran Byrnes

   

  

 
 

School Photos

School Photos will be available next term. At this time 
we do not have an exact date. As soon as we are 
notified by the photo company that they are available 
and how they will be distributed we will notify parents.



 

 
 

This year we prepare to commemorate the central mystery of our Christian faith: the 
death and resurrection of Jesus within the context of a wounded and vulnerable 
global community. Presently, we are being awakened to the reality of our human 
connectedness which transcends national and global boundaries. The paradox “we are 
one, but we are many”, is understood and realised as we witness the spread of the 
life-threatening Covid–19 virus.

This reflection and prayer focuses on the suffering, death and resurrection of Jesus, 
the one who animates the Body of Christ. It offers us a way to find meaning at this 
time of the global pandemic in the context of our Christian faith founded on and in 
God who is LOVE.
Let us pray
We call to mind all in our community, our world who at this moment are working to 
bring healing to the deeply wounded Body of Christ.
1. For Pope Francis as he brings words of hope, comfort and support to all those who 
are experiencing suffering and loss at this time. May he be strengthened in his work 
of inspiring others to reach out in love and compassion to the sick, the vulnerable and 
those isolated in our world.
Lord hear us.
Lord hear our prayer

2. For our National and State leaders who are working hard to encourage the human 
community to collectively embrace the task of saving lives and livelihoods. May they 
be sustained with all the energy and vision that is required at this critical time.
Lord hear us.
Lord hear our prayer

3. We remember at this time all those throughout the world who are working in the 
front line of the Covid -19 pandemic. In the care of the sick they risk their bodies 
for the sake of the lives of others. May they receive the strength and insight needed 
to minister with skill and compassion.
Lord hear us.
Lord hear our pray



Thank you for all your lovely messages of support and encouragement 

To all the Teachers and Staff at OLOL Seven Hills,
 
My husband and I wanted thank all the teachers and staff for your support throughout this 
crisis.  We are sure there are many others in the community that appreciate your continued 
efforts.
 
We feel very blessed that our children are able to continue their education in the middle of all 
this and have some form of ‘normality’ in their lives, even if it’s only for a small portion of 
their day.  I wanted to express our deepest gratitude for the exceptional job you are doing 
under these trying circumstances.
 
Thank you and may God keep you all safe and in good health.

I think it is really helpful and thorough what has been provided.  The sending home of books 
was great too as some variety for the children.   The instructions for google classroom were 
very clear and we easily navigated this. 

Thank you for providing the update, it’s certainly a new experience for all of us.
 
Both our kids are working off line today on their school work as I am adjusting to working 
from home full time also.
 
My daughter is keen to join in via the google classroom, we are going to spend some time 
over the weekend to understand how it all works.  Well to be fair my daughter wants to show 
me as she is very confident she know exactly how it all works.  
 
I just wanted to say, I think the school is doing a fantastic job at responding to the situation 
we all find ourselves in, it’s a massive adjustment but the support and effort can be felt albeit 
remotely, it’s so appreciated.

We wanted to say a very big thank you to all the incredible staff at Our Lady of Lourdes.  We 
are so grateful that our children are so well supported and cared for.  

What we are experiencing is difficult for everyone and there is no blueprint for the best way 
forward.  I know how hard everyone has been working to make sure that all the students in 
your care are safe and settled. The enormous amount of work to plan and prepare for 
whatever lies ahead is challenging whilst also looking after all of your own families. We 
appreciate how your whole staff has been able to do this for all the families in your care. 

Dear OLOL Staff

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all of your support over the last few 
weeks. It has been a challenging space and OLOL has provided clear direction and support. 
For that we are very grateful. 

We wish all teaching and support staff at OLOL all the best for the coming weeks. We pray 
that the OLOL community stays safe during this time. 



Dear Staff, Parents and Children,

My first word is a Big HELLO to everyone in our beloved OLOL community. I am sure that you all have been doing the 
right things by staying safe and well and looking after yourselves and all around you.

 I have found this to have been one of the most challenging times in my life, because I have been forced to re-arrange my 
life both as a private person and as a priest in lot of ways, for instance I had to livestream Weekend Masses from the Our 
Lady of Lourdes Facebook page, and honestly I got quite distracted in the first Mass due to the cyberspace nature of the 
congregation. However, it is not all bad news, since I have been able to put into practice a few things Katherine O'Meara, 
a poet from Madison, Wisconsin, USA wrote recently in a poem called 'And People Stayed Home'.

 I am very grateful to one of our wise parishioners for sharing it with me recently, and it goes like this,

 'And people stayed home, and read books and listened, and rested and exercised, and made art and played, and 
learned of new ways of being, and stopped and listened deeper, Someone meditated, someone prayed, someone danced, 
someone met their shadow, And people began to think differently and people healed and in the absence of people who 
lived in ignorant ways, dangerous, meaningless and heartless, Even the earth began to heal, and when the danger ended 
and people found each other, grieved for the dead people, and they made new choices, and dreamed of new visions, and 
created new ways of life, and healed the earth completely, just as they were healed themselves.'

While waiting for the day of a complete healing, I hope that you might find O'Meara's prophetic words inspiring and 
resourceful as I have in the last many days. It is worth  remembering that you and I are not alone in these uncharted 
waters called Covid-19, because our Lord Jesus is always by our side and keeps affirming us 'do not be afraid', as he 
often said to the disciples throughout his public ministry (cf. Mt 10.31; 14.27; 28.5; 28.10; Lk 12.32). 

Let this uplifting message from Jesus be the light to shine our path in coming days, and kindle the fire of love and 
compassion to warm our hearts and the hearts of others' around us. Please join me in our livestream liturgies for Holy 
Week and Easter starting with Palm Sunday this weekend by going to the Our Lady of Lourdes Parish,Seven Hills 
website and following the link. Before ending this letter, allow me to say thank you to our highly committed school staff for 
the extra effort they are putting in to make sure our children receive the best care and support when both attending school 
and learning at home. 

Wishing you all a grace and energy-filled Holy Week and Easter. May the Risen Jesus bless you and keep everyone safe. 

Fr Henry Huu Duc Tran 

Our Lady of Lourdes

 Parish

7 Grantham Road

Seven Hills  NSW  2147





Active Tech
There are many great ways to 
use iPads to get Active.  Try this 
out!
GO NOODLE YouTube Channel

Active Information
Five Ways to a Healthy Lifestyle

1. Get active everyday
2. Turn off the TV or computer 

& get active
3. Eat more fruit and veges
4. Eat Fewer snacks & choose 

healthy ones
5. Choose water as a drink

Healthy Kids: NSW Govt Weblink

Healthy Kids: Languages Other Than 
English Resources

Active Challenge
Try the challenge below at 
home everyday for two weeks!

Resource from: 
https://www.capnpetespowerpe.com/

Active 1 
OLOL

Tips & Tricks

Active Skills
RUNNING TIPS (YouTube Video)

1. Breathe in through your 
mouth & nose for 2 steps and 
out for 2 steps

2. Keep your hands & shoulders 
relaxed & arms bent

3. Toes first for uphill,
Heels first for downhill

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2YBT7HYqCbbvzu3kKZ3wnw
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/parents-carers.aspx
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/home/fact-sheets/fact-sheets-translations.aspx
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au/home/fact-sheets/fact-sheets-translations.aspx
https://www.capnpetespowerpe.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2hU04IFAr7Q&list=PLrOa7LNP0maWa6EPlnkvHlk3VsBqhuMZq&index=8




Congratulations to students who received Merit Awards presented in class in 
Week 8:

KB:  Sophie Hlentzos, Meharmeet Kamboj, Harpa Moss, Peter Palmiotto, Austin Guo

KW: Gerard Sleiman, Janelle Hoang, Evelyn Zaw, Olivia Bong, Constantine Aspiris

1B: Rosemary Laker, Ava Liaros, Jordan Un, Rafael Williams

1W: Summer Sindel, Jonathan Getahun, Charlize McLoynes, Kiyana Cassiniti

2B: Jude Park, Saanvi Mistry, Sabareesh Srisankaran, Bobby Li

2W: Sienna Bayeh, Lachlan Osborne, Vivaan Marikanti, Isaac Abdel-ahad

3B: Thomas Liaros, Thomas Cadavid, Tahlia Herczeg, Bianca Fiorenza

3W: Tyrell Crisostomo, Juliana Zhu, Ava Nowak, Amber Patel

4B: Dylan Cortis, Leo Cullili, Laumanu Kama, Aaron Shrestha

4W: Charlotte Byrne, Ashley Lo, Sophie Shaw, Nathan Bayeh

5B: Demi Tsakos, Rebecca Mou, Chloe Sibilant, Valerie Sulaiman, Jesse-James Crane

5W: Rhys Williams, Zac Osborne, Richard Zhuang, Georgia Andrew, Mia Lal

6B: Samuel Thoms, Philip Park, Jaylene Bong, Isabella dela Cruz

6W: Liv Lal, Jacob Sammut, Uno Bautista, Wyatt Hornyak

Congratulations to students who received Gold Awards in 
Week 9

Kinder Josephine Steele
Year 1 Aaliyah Moussa
Year 2 Abel Mathew
Year 3 Maanvi Nimmagadda
Year 4 Tino Kama
Year 5 Latai Kama
Year 6 Naveen Panakkal







ONLINE UNIFORM ORDERS CONTINUE TO BE AVAILABLE

PLEASE BE ADVISED THERE WILL BE NO TRY-ONS FOR 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.  WE 
APOLOGISE FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE.












